Wyoming Area Secondary Center 252 Memorial Street Exeter, PA 18643 570-655-2836

February 21, 2016

Dear Parents/Guardians of Eleventh Grade Students:

The Wyoming Area Secondary Center Administration is pleased to announce a new Senior Privilege that we would like to introduce for the 2017-2018 school year called Senior Sign-In. This new privilege will entitle students in the senior class to arrive later for the start of their school day during their Senior Year.

To qualify for this privilege a student must meet the following criteria:

- 1. Accumulated sufficient credits to qualify as a Senior
- 2. Score Proficient or Advanced on the Pennsylvania Keystone Exam in Literature
- 3. Score Proficient or Advanced on the Pennsylvania Keystone Exam in Algebra I
- 4. Must have an attendance rate of 90% or better for the second semester of 2016-2017 school year
- 5. Must not be late more than 10 times during the second semester of 2016-2017 school year
- 6. Have no Level III or Level IV Discipline Referrals during the 2016-2017 school year
- 7. If applicable, meet goals as defined by their Individual Education Plan Team and stated in their Individual Education Plan

This opportunity requires a signed permission slip from the parent/guardian of each student. This option is an "all or nothing" opportunity, and students may not enter school prior to the designated time each day, as they will not be scheduled for a class. Please note that students MUST HAVE THEIR OWN TRANSPORTATION TO SCHOOL EACH DAY.

Administration will make every effort to accommodate when required and elective classes are offered, but we cannot guarantee that a student will not need to take a first period class to earn credit for graduation. Students will be required to sign in at a designated location when entering school for attendance purposes. As with any privilege, Senior Sign-In may be revoked at the discretion of administration based on poor attendance, poor academic performance, or poor discipline record. Should the privilege be revoked, the student's schedule will then be changed, and he/she will be required to arrive at the normal start time and stay for the entire school day.

Additional information will be forwarded to students who meet the criteria near the end of the school year. Please feel free to contact the school with any questions.

on W. Polland

Jon William Pollard, Ed.D.

Principal